Dear praying friends, we've got Great News: Jesus is still King, and Jesus is still using you and me to reach people! This newsletter is to encourage you with some of the AMAZING things Jesus has been doing. And there's even more at: https://www.facebook.com/SohmerFamily/ or https://blog.Luke-15.org

We're Thankful For:

- [†] We're thankful to be 79.1% of being fully-funded, and trusting God for the remaining 20.9%.
- We're thankful for the SUPER Mission Field on Campus! We got to reason with Atheists, Agnostics, LGBTQ+, Cultists, you name it. Talking with students,



like Alishia here, makes it all worth it!

- We're thankful for the TREMENDOUS Mission Field at the Beach. We meet people from around the world. We are able to have amazing Gospel conversations, give away thousands of Gospel Booklets (in many languages), and hundreds of Gospel of John Books!!!
- ₩e're thankful for Kids Ministry, because the next generation is under constant assault with lies about Jesus,



truth, sexuality, and even gender. It's an honor to present the Biblical Jesus to Kids and build them up in the true faith! Mark and Shelby will both be ministering at Camps this summer!

- [⊕] We're thankful for new Ministry Volunteers. We love helping Christians become more effective Ambassadors for Jesus!



Mark got to travel to Michigan to train with his Mentor and friend, Missionary Aaron Wentz (photo below).

Mark got to share the Gospel in a Public High School (twice! – photo above). He got to participate in College

Ministry, and teach at an Apologetics Seminar that will be available online in the future.

When you've been ministering in the same place for over a decade, it's eye-opening to see how others conduct their ministries in other locations!



We are a faith-based ministry and are 100% reliant on donations from those who support our work.

Would you join our Ministry
Team with a monthly
donation, or consider an
increase?

Monthly and One-Time donations keep us on the streets talking to the Lost about Jesus.

You are reaching people for Christ through us. Thank you for your commitment to this ministry!

https://donate.Luke-15.org has instructions to join our Ministry Team. Please contact us (603-244-6292 or mark@Luke-15.org) with any questions.

We thank God for you! With love in Christ, Mark, Shelby, Vívíenne, Julíana, Caleb & Gabríella Gabriella (18) was on her way to school when her car collided with another vehicle and ROLLED OVER at least twice. •

She hung upside-down until the EMTs arrived and removed her safely.

This is crazy because another daughter of ours (Juliana) was in a car wreck in

January. (That's 2 daughters in 2 car wrecks in 4 months!) 😱

Praise the Lord Gabriella walked away without major injuries! I mean, look at that car! It's a mangled mess of bent metal.

The EMTs, Doctors, Police, even the Tow Truck Driver all told Gabriella that she easily could have sustained paralysis, or death.

Yet Gabriella didn't get majorly hurt! Clearly a miracle from Jesus, and we're so so thankful!!!

Please keep Gabriella in prayer. Please pray for her Spiritually, Medically, and Emotionally.

Please give your kiddos LOTS of hugs and kisses and remind them to be extra careful when driving. Life can change very quickly and unexpectedly.

If you know a great deal on a car that is reliable enough to drive across the country a few times that we can have or buy, please let us know.













Mark got to teach on "Jesus in the Passover" four different times! So awesome!

